
Milford Athletic Booster Club
Monthly Meeting Notes

June 12, 2024

Meeting opened at 7:06 pm

Attendees: Laura Dominique, Julie Klenk, Penni Clemons, Molly Shuluga, Darragh Naylor, Rob Klenk, 
Jody Bailey (Girls VB), Buzz Martin

Secretary’s Report (available on Website) – Stu Brown 

Treasurer’s Report – Darragh Naylor
• Books sent out to Executive Board members via email
• No more refunds on summer camps for this year 
• Battle Bots will be moved under the district umbrella (Josh Kaufmann)

President’s Report – Laura Dominique
• No report

Team/Program Representative’s Reports
• No reports

Concessions (Penni Clemons)
• Penni provided Laura with best practices information for new VP Concessions
• All equipment, except accessories like utensils, gloves, foil, etc. has been moved into new football 

concession stand – look in basketball concessions before buying any new accessories
• MYF&C freezer was also put in there, so we need to find out where/what to do with it
• Need to buy a new grill, as ours was returned in very poor condition (Board approved Rob Klenk to 

source/purchase new grill – including assembly - using MABC concessions credit card)
• Suggested to have 2 candy stations in the new building, as it will be too far away from the three 

windows to have it all in the middle of the room
• Now that the concession building is air conditioned, we can get bread delivered from Klosterman 

again
• Look for POS system for at least 1 window in football concessions (might need to buy a cheap laptop, 

if needed)
• Julie will let football know to schedule 16 volunteers for Friday night games
• Highly encouraged to have new VP Concessions become Serve Safe certified
• Ruthann is retiring and will not be helping with Craft Show anymore; however, she will train a 

replacement

Craft Show (Justin Bonnell)
• No report

Hall of Fame (Laura Dominique)



• No report

Flight Night (Laura Dominique)
• All bills have been paid
• Board approved to pay Todd $1,003 for his payment for running 2024 Flight Night

Social Media Report (Molly Shuluga)
• MABC Instagram and Facebook accounts have been set up 
• Molly will write up a one page flyer for MABC to distribute at HS open house in August (MABC will 

have an information table at the open house)

Athletic Director’s Report (via email from Aaron)
• Spring sports are doing great

o Softball – ECC Champs, and had Defensive Player of the Year (Meghan McClellan), and Coach of 
the Year (Christy Gregory)

o Girls LAX – set school record of 12 wins, and made it to the Regional Semi-Finals for the first 
time in school history

o Boys LAX - 2nd in ECC, made it to the Regional Semi-Finals for only the third time in school 
history, had Offensive Player of the Year (Luke Barkimer)

o Boys Tennis - 2nd in ECC, had ECC Player of the Year (Jaden Worden), Coach of the Year (Michael
Neverman), and a doubles team qualified for Districts

o Track and Field – had 3 state qualifiers in 3 separate events: Caitlin Evans (Long Jump), Daniel 
Walker (Discus), & Elle Campbell (1600m Run), and the girls team finished 2nd in ECC as a team

o School record of 40 college signings for Class of 2024
o Summer youth camps served over 1200 kids
o Milford Athletic Alumni Foundation has submitted paperwork for approval and  

meetings are underway to meet with local high school alumni departments to learn 
their procedures/processes/systems - hoping to have a kickoff event this fall to 
announce the start of this organization

o Planning a Meranda Sports Complex grand opening and Ed Morris Wrestling Room 
dedication with alumni at the end of July 

o Working on a new track & field / cross country school records board to replace what was lost 
during demolition of stadium – will provide estimate at August board meeting

  Old Business
• MABC Board elections

o Stu will not be returning as Secretary, so we will be looking for a replacement (Darragh will 
contact a potential replacement and let us know) 

o Still looking for a shadow/replacement for Treasurer (have 1 person who is possibly interested)
o Still looking for someone to take over as VP Concessions
o Laura received an email from someone interested in helping with future fundraising efforts

New Business
• Possible Flight Night for 2025

o We can get Pete Rose for one final Flight Night if we are interested in doing so
o Brainstormed updates to format of event keeping in mind the results from the survey that was 

sent out to families:  shorten time of event; have senior athletes help out where they can (not in 
same room as any alcohol); have live auction and silent auction items available online; look into 
incorporating “buy a key” and “gift card punch wall” options, lower price of VIP tickets; all 
attendees get picture with Pete but only VIP will get signed item, look at other venues , work with 
Oasis to see difference in having event on Fri/Sat night instead of Thurs night 



Dates to Remember
• Next MABC Monthly Meeting – Wednesday, August 14, @ 7pm (no meeting g in July)

Adjournment
• Meeting adjourned at 8:13 pm




